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Kia ora whānau, nga mihi o te wiki tuatoru ki a koutou. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to those who have been affected over the last few days by the atrocious weather conditions. The 
situation was so dire, that Aotearoa was put into a 'State of Emergency' due to large parts of the country being so dramatically affected. 
We understand that there are still communities isolated, family homes destroyed, and that there are still many people without power. 
We have heard stories of tragedy and heroism, some very close to home where family members of staff and students have had to be 
rescued from roof tops. Another story heard tells of an incident of a relative checking the back stream and not more than ten minutes 
later being up to his chest in water. Scary stuff! 
 
We remember those who have lost whānau, their homes and their businesses. For those of us who were fortunate enough to have 
escaped the worst of the weather, we are very thankful. Let's not mention the little shake up we received last night. This is a timely 
reminder to please keep up to date with our Face Book page and our Skool Loop app for possible changes to the school's situation - we 
have been very fortunate that we haven't had to close the school or drastically alter our programme. 
 
We have only really just started the year and we are already in full swing with regards to classroom programmes - learning and teaching. 
A majority of the formal assessments will be taking place next week, and it would be very helpful if we have the students settled and 
ready to participate. It will be vitally important for students to be on time and well rested in order to have the best possible chance for 
success. Good nutrition and effective hydration are also highly beneficial for peak performance in the classroom and in the sporting 
arena. Research shows that getting appropriate sleep, eating healthy, drinking water, physical exercise and reducing screen time are all 
contributing factors for optimal health and wellbeing. Currently we have staff who have highlighted some of these areas for personal 
growth and development - watch this space! 
 
We have a number of sporting endeavours underway with swimming, athletics and fitness as major focus areas this term. Sporting teams 
are being compiled for the Elite Sports' Tournaments coming up which include; Penhey Cup, Rippa Rugby, Touch Rugby and Volleyball. As 
part of the class programme we have swimming lessons, touch rugby sessions, rippa rugby sessions and volleyball lessons. Please keep up 
to date with information as it is given out to students. Alongside these traditional Physical Activity and Physical Education programmes, 
we also have Max from 'Footsteps' running a programme across the whole school which incorporates aspects of digital technology and 
music with physical activity. An amazing session that the students are thoroughly enjoying. 
 
EPIC Music has started this term with a bang. We have specialist music teachers who have been employed by the school to come in and 
deliver music sessions across the whole school, starting with DRUMS! A wonderful opportunity that our students have taken to with 
gusto. From the looks on some of their faces, there seems to be no greater pleasure than watching a classroom full of students smashing 
out a beat - and all in unison. Auditions are underway with a view to reinstating our student school band, and budding rock and roll 
exponents have registered their interest. However, if you think your child has the ability to participate please encourage them to register 
their interest. Private lessons have also started with drums, guitar and keyboard. If you would like to know more about these private 
lessons, information can be found at our office in the form of a flyer. 
 
Finally, it is important to remember that we are a uniform school and there is an expectation for our students to be wearing this with 
pride. We are nearly at the end of Week 3, a quarter of the way through Term 1 and the standards have been set. We are also a water 
only school with expectation that students will not bring other beverages to school, such as; fizzy drinks, fruit drinks, flavoured milk and 
energy drinks. On the odd occasion, as a special treat, there maybe an exception to this rule. We have a breakfast club in place and the 
school is provided with lunches, students may bring morning tea and lunch if they wish, however lollies and chocolate are not part of the 
dietary needs at school. If you would like more information please check 
out the school website and click on the link to SchoolDocs, there is a 
multitude of information there to browse. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the school office 
 if you have any queries or concerns. 
 
Ka kite ano 
 
Paroa Pomare 
Deputy Principal 
 

 

Congratulations 
to our REACH 

award recipients 
for RESPECT 

from last Fridays 
assembly. 



North Street School is excited to be involved the Sri Chinmoy Oneness-Home Peace Run, an 
international torch relay for peace. The Peace Run is history’s largest and longest running relay.  

It is non-political, non-religious and non-commercial. Several Prime Ministers, as well as sports stars 
Ritchie MacCaw and Lisa Carrington have held the torch, while notable international supporters 

include Pope Francis, the late Nelson Mandela and Mother Theresa.  
 

A relay team carries a peace torch from town to town, visiting schools and community groups along the way. The core 

message of the Peace Run is that peace begins inside the heart of each individual, its simple purpose is to foster a more 
peaceful world. 

 
The Peace Run with be at North Street next Wednesday 22 February at 12.30 pm. Have a look at their website for more 

information -  www.peacerun.org.nz 

 
Foot Steps - A youth sports programme like no other. 

“Ko te hangarau, te mauri e ihiihi ai te oranga o te Tamaiti” 

 

We think Nethan’s face says it all… our tamariki are loving Foot Steps!!! 

We are very excited to have Max from Foot Steps working with our whole school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s happening next week 
20 - 24 February 

 
 
Mon: Purapura whetu Swimming 
 Epic Music 
  

Wed: Peace Day Run 
Year 7/8 Swimming 
Epic Music 

 

Thurs:  Purapura whetu Swimming 
 Vision and Hearing – Yr 7 

Year 5/6 Volleyball 
 

Fri:  Assembly 2.15pm 
Excellence - TAM 

 

http://www.peacerun.org.nz/

